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	Finding harmony in science and religion 

Schenectady church to observe Evolution Sunday with service, class for adults 
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	SCHENECTADY -- The congregation of Emmanuel Baptist-Friedens United Church of Christ will observe Evolution Sunday with a service and adult Sunday school class discussing the compatibility of religion and science. 

More than 530 congregations from across the country and around the world celebrated the event on Feb. 11, a day set aside to recognize that biblical stories and the discoveries of modern science can comfortably coexist. It's also the 198th anniversary of the birth of Charles Darwin. 

The Schenectady church, at 218 Nott Terrace, wasn't able to participate last weekend, so members pushed their observance to this Sunday. Other local churches involved include the Hudson Falls United Methodist Church in Hudson Falls and the First United Methodist Church in Schenectady. 

"This topic is nothing new for our congregation and members have been very receptive," said the Rev. Larry Phillips. "We're a progressive group and believe that religion and science are not in conflict with one another, especially in teaching evolution." 

According to founder Michael Zimmerman, the Evolution Sunday movement, which began in 2006, is the middle ground between shrill fundamentalists and a small but vocal group of scientists who attack religion. 

The growing event is an offshoot of the Clergy Letter Project, which began in 2004 in response to a series of anti-evolution policies passed by the Grantsburg School Board in Wisconsin. 

An outraged Zimmerman -- dean of the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences at Butler University in Indianapolis -- began working with clergy to prepare a statement in support of teaching evolution in public schools. 

The letter states that the theory of evolution is a foundational scientific truth, one that has stood up to rigorous scrutiny and upon which much of human knowledge and achievement rests. According to the letter, rejecting this truth deliberately embraces scientific ignorance and transmits it on to children. 

To date, more than 10,500 members of the clergy have signed the letter. 

"For far too long, strident voices, in the name of Christianity, have been claiming that people must choose between religion and modern science," Zimmerman said. "People don't have to choose. You can have your faith. You can have religion. And you can also have science." 

For information on the movement, go to http://www.butler.edu/clergy project/rel_evol_sun.htm. 
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